

Kingsley Community Primary and Nursery School Newsletter 2

19th September

Dear Parents

What a fabulous few weeks we have had back in school together. The children have settled so well and it has been wonderful to see our Oak team, take on the role of school ambassadors. They have already impressed so many different adults – well done guys. There will be many opportunities for you to meet the children's leadership team over the coming months.

News and updates

Uniform Reminder 🕿

Firstly, a big **thank you** to all our families for helping the children look so smart in their school uniform – they really do look ready to learn each day!

Just a couple of reminders so we can keep everyone looking their best and staying safe:

⟨ ⟨ ⟩ Jewellery

- The only jewellery children may wear in school is:
 - o A watch
 - Small stud earrings
- Please note: bracelets and other items of jewellery are not permitted.

Watches / Smart Watches

- If children wear a smart watch, it must be used only for telling the time or tracking steps.
- Smart watches **must not** be able to:
 - Send or receive messages
 - Connect to the internet
 - o Take photographs or videos
- We appreciate that some children enjoy tracking their steps and this is absolutely fine!

웙 PE Kit

- Children must wear the correct school PE kit:
 - o Pale blue T-shirt
 - Navy or black plain shorts
 - Trainers
- For outdoor PE, children may also wear:



Kingsley Community Primary and Nursery School Newsletter 2

o Plain black leggings or

Or anything else that makes you proud!

Plain black tracksuit bottoms

Thank you for your continued support in keeping our children both smart and safe in their uniform.
Introducing Mr Nosy's Achievement Board!
At Kingsley, we love celebrating the <i>whole child</i> – not just the wonderful things they achieve in school, but also the talents, hobbies and successes they work so hard for outside of school.
Please share with your children 常 Mrs Nosy Wants to Know! 紫
Guess what? I'm starting a brand-new display in school called Mrs Nosy's Achievement Board – and it's al about YOU!
I want to celebrate the amazing things you do outside of school as well as inside. It could be:
Passing your next swimming stage Scoring "Player of the Match" Performing in a show or concert
👉 🗑 Earning a badge, medal or certificate

Here's what to do:

- Bring your **certificate**, **medal**, **badge or photo** into school (or ask your grown-ups to email me a photo).
- Ask your class teacher when would be a good time to pop over and show me.
- I'll have a quick chat with you and then proudly put your achievement on the **Mrs Nosy board** for everyone to see!

I can't wait to hear about all the exciting things you've been up to – so go on, let me be Mrs Nosy! 6	10 \$



Kingsley Community Primary and Nursery School Newsletter 2

Parking Outside School – Safety Reminder

The safety of our children and families is always our top priority. Recently, we have received **several complaints** about dangerous parking near the **top of Middle Lane**, particularly on the corner where it meets a very fast road.

A Parking in this area makes it extremely difficult and unsafe for cars to turn in, and it puts children and families at risk.

We kindly but firmly ask that parents and carers:

- Do **not** park on or near the corner of Middle Lane.
- Always leave clear visibility for other drivers and pedestrians.
- Use safe and legal parking spaces, even if it means walking a little further to school.

By working together, we can make sure that drop-off and pick-up times are **safe for everyone**. Thank you for your cooperation and for helping to keep all our children safe.

.....

Finally, some dates for your diaries.

MacMillan coffee morning	Thursday 25 th @9am	
Literacy information evening	Wednesday 1 st October @4:30	Information will be sent on Monday
Harvest celebration	Friday 10 th October @9am	All welcome
Parents' Evening	Tuesday 21st October	
	Thursday 23 rd October	

Best wishes

Sarah Harrison